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Thomas Branchflower
The inquest for Thomas Branchflower, a Somerset child, took place today.
Thomas was a child looked after, living with Somerset foster carers, when he died aged 16 months in August 2020. 

Prior to his death, Thomas was found unresponsive in a trough filled with water in the garden at his foster home in late July 2020. He was rushed to hospital but sadly did not recover and died a few days later in hospital. 
The Coroner has recorded a narrative verdict which included two key points – the fostering process did not identify the trough as a potential hazard; and Thomas was not supervised at the time of his death.
The Coroner also noted that, following Thomas’s death, we appointed an independent person to review all our health and safety processes relating to foster carers. This identified that we had followed national best practice when assessing these foster carers' home. However, it goes without saying that Thomas’s tragic death has shown that the best practice nationally should be further strengthened.

The Coroner recognised that we have already used the report findings to strengthen our own local processes to highlight the potential risks posed by uncommon water hazards, such as troughs. We are committed to sharing these recommendations nationally.

We have offered our support to all those affected by Thomas’s tragic death and will continue to do so for as long as this is needed.
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